








March 1, 2005
     The meeting of the Board was held on Tuesday Evening, March 1, 2005 in the Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall. 

     Present Messrs. Gambacorta, DeAscanis, Quillen, Appleby, Gordon, Wilson, Indellini, Peden, Toner, Viola, Alfree, Gebhart and Ms. Banks (13) and Andrew P. Taylor, Esq. 

     Guests at the meeting were Messrs. Jeffrey Davis, Joseph DiAngelo, John Houben, and William Robinett. 

     The meeting was called to order and opened with a moment of silence. 

     The minutes of the previous meeting were approved. 

     The Treasurers report was approved as submitted. 

PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Indellini reporting. 

Ferry Cut-off:  A meeting with the Highway Department is scheduled for March 23rd or 30th. 

     A very involved discussion took place on the entrance off Route 9 and the New Castle Ordinance amending Chapter 230, zoning of the code of the City of New Castle. 
Basin Road Parcel:  Mr. Barthel has been in touch with Mr. Indellini and is inquiring as to what is wetlands on this site.

Sailing Club:  Mr. Taylor has been in touch with Mr. Shoemaker and Mr. Hearn regarding the paper street.  Mr. Bergstrom is locating a map showing the paper street through the Brosius-Eliason property.  Once this map is located a draft of an agreement can be prepared. 

Heyman Property, 2nd & Chestnut Street:  The matter of the Heyman property being over on Trustees property was discussed and the Board does not at this time wish to sell any property.  Mr. Taylor will send the Heymans a letter explaining that they may use the property with no further additions. 

Millies Diner—Dempsey’s:  Mr. Indellini has five bids on this parcel of at least $100,000.00 per year.  Property Development Committee has decided to hold a live bid meeting on March 21st at 1:00 p.m. in the Town Hall and lease will be awarded to highest bidder at the next Board meeting.

March 1, 2005 







Page Two 

Washington Greene:  An inquiry has been received from Patterson-Wood Associates working with a charter school that is interested in this site.  

     The school to be called “Family Foundation Academy” and would serve about 300 students, grades  one through four.   The charter has been submitted to Delaware State
Department of Education for review and approval.  Mr. Indellini will follow up on this request. 

Parcel, 2nd & Chestnut Street:   A letter was sent to the Open Space Committee from Mr. Christopher Hemphill regarding the property along the river.  No action was taken at this meeting regarding any rezoning. 

OUTREACH COMMITTEE REPORT:  






No report. 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT  






No report. 

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Peden reporting. 
     The budget for fiscal year 2005-2006 was presented and approved in the amount of 

$946,845.00.    


SEE EXHIBIT ‘A’ 
     The matter of the Fiber Link Line was discussed and decided to look into it with the City. 

NOMINATING COMMITTEE REPORT:    Mr. Quillen reporting.
     The Board unanimously voted to accept the report of the Nominating Committee for Officers and Committee Assignments for the 2005-2006 Fiscal Year. 






SEE EXHIBIT ‘B’
LIBRARY COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Viola reporting:
For some time, the Library Committee has been considering ways to improve service to the community.  A Mr. Dick Waters recently completed a statewide Library Master Plan Study.  His recommendations were presented at a 3 day session held in the Methodist Church Meeting Hall and considered several alternative plans for the Library.  
All plans presented were based on the library remaining at its current location  and would meet historic area guidelines for historic preservation and compatibility.  

More recommendations are due in the next several months.
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OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Wilson reporting. 

     Committee had a meeting and walked some of the area of open space. 

BY-LAW COMMITTEE REPORT:  





No report. 

BATTERY PARK COMMITTEE REPORT: 





No report

GOOD WILL FIRE HOUSE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Alfree reporting. 
     A letter requesting the portable sign left at the Millie’s Diner was read.  Permission was given for the Fire Company to secure the sign and use it with discretion. 

     The Board also asked Mr. Alfree to secure a copy of the latest audit report of the Fire Company. 

OTHER: 
     A letter was received from Mr. Chip Patterson, Chairman of the Tree Commission  giving the Board an overall report on the “Tree Issue”. 

     Being no further business, the meeting adjourned for an Executive Session. 







M. Anita Banks, Secretary 
. 

